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From  
the  
Principal 
 
The end of a very full and 
successful year! 
 
It has been an excellent year for learning, wellbeing and 
engagement at JJCMHS. 
 
Here are a few of the positives from 2019: 

• We launched our Literacy and Numeracy 
program for years 7 and 8;  

• Increase in leadership opportunities for students 
across the school and an increase in the size of 
our student leadership team; 

• Delegation of students presented at the 
Wellbeing In Schools Australia, (WISA) conference; 

• Teaching our school values to all students; 
• Developed a system for recognising and 

promoting behaviours that exhibit our schools 
values;  

• Continued to grow partnerships with our 
community, including: 
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What’s on? 
 

 
13th December – Presentation Day 

 
 

17th December – School Picnic Day 
 

 
 

18th December – Last day of school for 2019 

 
 

29th January 2020 – School resumes for Years 7, 
11 and 12 

 
 
 
 

30th January 2020 – School resumes for all 
students 

 
Embracing Opportunity 
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o working with our partner primary school to better understand how to teach literacy; 
o establishing a partnership through music with Gardeners Road PS and Mascot PS culminating in a 

shared performance;    
o continuing to grow partnerships with South East Community Connect; 
o establishing a strong connection with Bayside Council - being the only high school to perform at 

the Bayside Fair. 
• Increased opportunities for students to engage in extracurricular activities. 

 
Parents and Citizens Association meetings for 2020. 
 
I want to firstly thank parents and citizens who have attended our meetings this year and contributed to 
discussion regarding communication, uniform, homework and fundraising. Thank you to parents who have sat 
on panels as the parent representative to select permanent teachers for our school. 
 
Unfortunately, we have lost a bit of momentum in Term 4 with our meetings and I hope to start the New Year 
with a strong P&C that is well attended. You may remember I surveyed families late in Term 3 to find out the 
day, time, frequency and length of meeting that might suit parents and citizens. I have used this information as 
the basis for planning our P&C meetings on the calendar for 2020. 
 
In 2020 we will meet twice per term on Wednesdays, starting at 6:30pm and going through to 7:30pm. We will 
meet in weeks 3 and 7 of each term. 
 

Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 
12/3/2020 AGM 
11/3/2020 

13/5/2020 
10/6/2020 

5/8/2020 
2/9/2020 

28/10/2020 
25/11/2020 

 
The first meeting will include our Annual General Meeting and we will vote in the Treasurer, President and 
Secretary. Remember you can manage your level of involvement. 
 
Our AGM will run in the first meeting at the beginning of the year so that we can provide an opportunity for our 
new parents with children starting Year 7 to get involved. During this meeting we can plan our goals for the 
year. 
 
Some current roles undertaken by the P&C are: 
 
• Run a fundraiser once per year - usually for the Big Night Out.  

The money goes straight back into student learning and 
provides funds that contribute to improvements to the 
school; 

• Involvement in panels when jobs are advertised for staff, 
meaning members can have a direct input into the staff we 
employ. 

• Engage in discussion with the Principal about things that we 
might improve about the school. 
 

You will receive an invite through email and an SMS reminder.  
Please contact the school to confirm your attendance so that we can be prepared for numbers attending. 
 
I look forward to seeing you there.  
 
Share Our Space 
 
JJ Cahill Memorial High School is participating in Share Our Space this 2019-2020 summer holidays. 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE CONTINUED 



 
We’re opening our gates to the community so please come along with your families to enjoy the grounds, 
basketball courts, the open space and the play equipment. The spaces will be cleaned regularly, and there are 
security services in place to keep the grounds in good shape. To find out details and a school near you go to 
the Share Our Space webpage here https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/programs/share-our-
space.html  

 
Share Our Space is a Department of Education initiative that opens 
the outdoor areas of schools to the public during the holidays, to 
provide local communities with safe and secure outdoor play areas. 
Share Our Space will open on Monday 23 December 2019 and close 
on Friday, 24 January. 

Patrolling guards will open the school gates between 7am and 8am 
and close them between 5pm and 6pm each day.  

Parents are expected to provide appropriate supervision for their child 
or children. This is also stated on the signage. Departmental staff are 
not required to open or close gates or supervise children as part of the 
operation of Share Our Space. 

 

I want to wish all families a save and relaxing Christmas break. I look forward to seeing you all again in the New 
Year. 

Ralph David, 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
One of our most productive years ever! 
 
 
2019 has been a tremendous year for school growth and student learning. We are 
proud of the continued connections students have established with their teachers, 
accessing expertise and feedback for their own development.  
 
I would like to thank all our staff, who have worked tirelessly and with compassion, 
expertise, and authority to lead our students in the understanding and 
implementation of Positive Behaviour for Learning, and the high expectations of 
school attendance, quality teaching and learning. 
 

 
From the strategic literacy and numeracy delivered to Year 7 and Year 8 students each day, NAPLAN results, 
VALID for Years 8 and 10 Science,  and, no doubt, positive HSC results yet to arrive, our JJCMHS students have 
accepted and received the explicit teaching strategies delivered by teachers to learn and grow. 
 
I have read all academic reports teachers have written for students. A lot of information and feedback has been 
provided with meaningful insights and collection of evidence to corroborate the outcomes and report 
comments. I urge all parents to carefully read those reports and to sit with their child to really understand the 
strengths and areas for improvement teachers have identified. 
 
Many students have had successful years academically and that is supported by their consistent and punctual 
attendance. Congratulations to those students who have above 90% or perfect attendance. We will 
acknowledge you with a special morning tea early next year. Congratulations for your effort and investment into 
your own education and learning. 

A MESSAGE FROM MR 
MIFSUD 
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I congratulate all these students and those who will receive additional acknowledgment of their academic 
success with an award at the presentation ceremony. It has been a pleasure to watch you continue your 
educational and personal development this year. 
 
Enrolments 
 
We still have some vacancies for 2020. If you have friends or neighbours who may wish to enrol their children, 
please advise them to come to the office to complete an application. Each applicant is then interviewed and 
if ‘out of area’, a panel consisting of staff and parent representatives will assess the application in line with our 
Enrolment Policy.  
 
Please tell them about the great results we are achieving, the fantastic technology we have, and the facility 
upgrades that combine to make our school such a wonderful place to learn. Combined with innovation, 
successful strategies and a strong approach to wellbeing, JJCMHS offers a broad and diverse curriculum catering 
for students’ needs and abilities. We have had many enrolments commencing next year. 
 
School resumes in 2020 
 
The 2020 school year will start on Wednesday, 29 January, for Years 7, 11 and 12 and on Thursday, 30 January for 
all other year groups. As classes (and teachers) will be confirmed based on the actual enrolments in that week, 
it is important that all students attend from the first day. If students are absent they may miss out on their first 
preference for subjects to be studied. If the family is returning from a holiday, please send a letter to advise by 
the end of this year so the school can keep the vacancy open.  
 
I would like to thank all the staff for their outstanding commitment to student learning and devotion to provide 
support and assistance to each student. The quality of learning taking place in classrooms, and all school 
contexts, from the Library to the playground, shows a trusting and respectful interaction between teachers and 
students and even between students with the support they provide each other. 
 
I would like to thank all the parents, community members and staff for their support throughout this year and BEST 
WISHES TO EVERYONE FOR A SAFE AND HAPPY HOLIDAY BREAK.  
 
SEE YOU IN 2020! 
 
John Mifsud, 
Deputy Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And that’s (nearly) a wrap for 2019! 
 
Wow! Almost the end of Term 4 already. The old saying “time flies when you’re having fun” certainly seems true 
in my case. I have to say once again how much I enjoy working with the fantastic students and staff at JJCMHS.  

SOME WORDS FROM MR FILBY 



Although we are now in December, students and teachers continue to work hard towards achieving learning 
outcomes. It is still important that students continue to be at school each day and arrive on time, ready to learn 
and participate.  
 
One of our school values is excellence. Part of our PB4L approach has defined excellence as the journey to find 
your personal best and setting high expectations for achievement.  We show our excellence when we are 
persistent and offer our best at all times. 
 
The indicators are: Persistence; Resilience; Habits – mind and action 
 
Developing these attributes doesn’t always come easy. Resilience is developed over time and is something that 
has to be learned and acquired. Parents along with teachers can help students develop resilience by 
showing/teaching them how to do something until the child can do it for themselves. Young people learn by 
doing.  
 
Resilient children are more likely to cope with stressful situations, are willing to take risks with their learning and 
are more adaptable - attributes that they can take with them into their adult years. Therefore, as a community 
let us work together to allow students, or our children, to do things for themselves to develop necessary 
resilience. 
 
We are currently working on a new process for distributing reports. It is envisaged that in the near future all 
reports will be published through the parent portal rather than sending home a printed copy. I would like to 
remind parents to register for the Parent Portal on Sentral. The registration page can be found at 
https://jjcmhs.sentral.com.au/portal2/#!/register 
 
If you need any assistance registering for the Parent Portal, please do not hesitate to email me asking for 
assistance at Neville.filby@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Neville Filby, 
Deputy Principal 

  
 
 
 
 

Two of our student leaders, Daniella and Jamie-Lee, were the masters of ceremonies at the Speak Up! Naidoc 
Public Speaking Competition. This event was held at the Parliament of New South Wales. Both students spoke 
exceptionally well and represented themselves, JJ Cahill MHS, and the Aboriginal community with pride. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Luke McNaught, 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Programs Coordinator 

INDIGENOUS NEWS 
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YEAR 9/10 COMMERCE BUSINESS PROJECTS 
 
During Week 9 of Term 3, Year 9/10 Commerce were 
involved in a task where they had to run their own 
business as a team project. Students had to submit a 
Business Plan, produce a TV/Radio Commercial and 
present a Trade Display to the JJ Cahill Memorial High 
School Community. 
 
The trade display was set up in the library and the 
outcome and work that the students produced was 
outstanding. Congratulations to all students involved 
and thank you to Ms Lawson for leading this engaging 
activity. 

  
AUSTRALIAN HISTORY COMPETITION 
Congratulations to all students who participated in the Australian History 
Competition on an outstanding effort. A special mention goes to the 
following students:  
 
Year 7 Students: Focus Sominthu achieved a Merit and Oliver Davidson 
achieved a Credit. Year 8 Students: Noah Miles achieved a Merit and 
Mendy Kirovsky achieved a Distinction. Year 9: Oliver Martin achieved a 
Distinction: Year 10 Christopher Vougioukas achieved a Credit. 
 
This is a competition that is run across the country and the test is unseen 
to all teachers. Therefore, these are excellent results and all students 
who participated should be very proud. 
  
Ms Batista De Mello 
Head Teacher HSIE/CAPA 
 
  
 
 
 

THINGS HAVE BEEN BUSY IN 
HSIE! 



STUDIES OF RELIGION EXCURSION 
 
The Year 12 Studies of Religion class 
recently enjoyed a great day out visiting 
three important places of worship in 
Sydney. They went to St Catherine’s Greek 
Orthodox Church in Mascot, St Mary’s 
Cathedral, Hyde Park, and the Great 
Synagogue in Elizabeth Street.  
 
Most of the students had not been inside 
these fabulous buildings before and 
enjoyed the opportunity to learn about 
their history, as well as some important 
facts about the respective religions. 
This is of great assistance with their Depth 
Studies in Christianity and Judaism. 
 

 
YEAR 9/10 GEOGRAPHY 
EXCURSION 
 
Year 9/10 Geography students went on 
a guided walking tour around Pyrmont. 
This was led by the Australian National 
Maritime Museum and students had an 
opportunity to explore the Destroyer 
naval ship stationed at the Museum.  
 
This excursion was designed for the 
Stage 5 Geography course and meets 
many HSIE mandatory course outcomes. 
Fieldwork is a compulsory component of 
Geography and is a wonderful way to 
increase student engagement with 
authentic and practical learning 
experiences. All students are to be 
commended for their commitment during a very hot day and thank you to Mr Bosco for organising the 
excursion. 
 
Sian Batista De Mello, 
Head Teacher HSIE/CAPA 



  
 
 
 
 
Year 11 Vet Construction   
 
Many Construction students have completed their week-long 35 hours of “Work placement’ – which is like work 
experience.  They participate in this valuable experience as they are given an opportunity to work on a real 
worksite with real tradespeople and builders. Some students have also completed the Year 12 Work Placement 
of a further 35 hours. 

 
Ameer Yousif (pictured at right) has done this, and reported 
on this Stanmore house renovation of a rear lounge room 
that “I really enjoyed the whole week and learnt a lot from 
the tradies”.  
 
Other students have completed their Cluster B and Cluster 
C assessment tasks. These included the Tool Box, Cement 
Float and Timber Mallet, all pictured below. These will 
provide a good start to a life’s time use of tools they have 
made themselves. 
 
Students made these tools following strict size/ dimensions, 
as well as safe and careful construction techniques…………   
further skills for life! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN TAS? 



 
8B Technology Mandatory 
 
Students in this class have completed their latest project – the electronic “Skill Tester” which is a game of skill to 
see if the player can move the wand along a hilly track from start to finish without setting off the light alarm. 
Mr David joined the class to see how they were going as a few students demonstrated their handy skills. 
 
This technology project is all about learning how an electric circuit operates using a 9V battery and a resistor that 

softens the current so the red LED light won’t blow - while still having 
many years of stored voltage to play this game. Students also learn 
about how an electric circuit works, the operation of a switch and how 
to use the soldering iron safely to make all the connections 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Anthony Morris, 
Teacher, TAS 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 11/12 
 
This semester has been busy for Year 11, with students transitioning from their Preliminary studies to their HSC 
year. Beginning the HSC can be overwhelming for students as they begin to feel the pressure they will 
experience for the year ahead. I would like to commend our students on their positive attitude during this 
transition and their optimism in continuing the year productively and successfully. At this point, it is also 
imperative for students and parents to reflect on the feedback given in the Preliminary yearly reports to outline 
areas for improvement in the HSC year. 
  
I would like to congratulate Daniella Manning-Shlemon and Liam Thompson on being elected as School 
Captains, and Aisha Ors on being elected as Vice-Captain. I would also like to congratulate Luka Mildenhall-
Farquhar, Cecilia Manttan, Sameer Masum and Peter Siapkas for taking on the role of Prefects.   
  
These holidays for Year 12 are a time for students to revise content from the first term of the HSC year and 
prepare for the year ahead. School is like a marathon and at this point you have just entered the stadium. 
Everyone is cheering for you, so don’t start walking now. You want to make it across that finish line, a mere 9 
months away, proud of your efforts knowing that you did your best. 
  
Have a wonderful, safe and productive holiday! 
  
Emma Rosewarne, 
Year 12 Adviser 

AND SOME WORDS FROM  
YEAR ADVISERS… 



 
YEAR 10 
 
As the year comes to an end, we must reflect on everything we have achieved this year at JJ Cahill Memorial 
High School, from participating in whole school events like Genes for Jeans Day and Australia’s Biggest Morning 
Tea to completing HSC ‘All My Own Work’ and participating in Senior School Induction in Week 7. Year 10, as a 
cohort, participated effectively in all activities this year and should be proud of their money raising efforts for a 
range of social issues including relief for the bushfires experienced across NSW. They are also to be 
congratulated on a successful Cadbury fundraiser in Term 4. 
  
During Week 8, students completed work experience, and by all accounts had a fantastic time making 
connections with the community and trying out occupations that they may pursue after they finish Year 12 in 
2021. Students also had the opportunity to enjoy many excursions during Week 9, including an overnight stay in 
the school hall. Fun was had with games, movies and a BBQ dinner. The next day was jam-packed with a 
journey to the SEALIFE Sydney Aquarium. What a way to end the year! 
  
Congratulations to all students who have achieved to their best potential this year. Enjoy the recognition on 
Presentation Day. I look forward to the adventures we will undertake next year in 2020. Have a restful and safe 
break and come back ready to try your best! 
  
Emily Lawson, 
Year 10 Adviser 
 
YEAR 9 
 
As the year comes to a close, I’d like to take the opportunity to wish Year 9 a safe and fruitful break. 2019 
presented many positives as Year 9 students excelled in their academic endeavours and sporting contributions. 
It was great to see the students engaging in the different programs and initiatives that our school has to offer. 
 
Although Year 9 can be a time of change, I am proud of the support that the students showed each other and 
the positive friendships that were developed throughout the year. It is important that Year 9 reflect on the year 
that has passed and create learning goals to strive towards in 2020. 
 
Enjoy the holiday period, Year 9 – I look forward to seeing you all in 2020 as Year 10 students. 
 
Petros Goudis, 
Year 9 Adviser 
 
YEAR 8 
 
2019 has been a big year for Year 8, and it has been pleasing to see how the majority of students have 
embraced a variety of learning, sporting and extra-curricular opportunities that the school community has 
offered.  
 
Term 4 has been overwhelmed by subject selection for Year 9 2014, as well as many students achieving 
numerous HERO awards, showing that positive behaviour can be maintained right up until the end of the year.  
 
As the year draws to a close, it is important to reflect not only on the successes of the year but also the speed 
bumps and challenges that came up along the way. After reading through Year 8 reports, it is important to for 
students to personally assess what areas they made some promising improvements, but also reflect on the areas 
they need to improve as they begin Year 9 in 2020. Next year promises to be another big and exciting year, 
beginning with a camp in Week 9 of Term 1 focusing on cohort bonding and wellbeing.  
 
Have a safe and restful break. I look forward to seeing you all on the first day of Year 9 in roll call, wearing full 
school uniform, ready and eager to learn. 
 
Tamara Tickle, 
Year 8 Adviser 



 
YEAR 7 
 
An amazing semester for Year 7 has come to an end! It is my joy to see so many students maturing in their 
attitudes - towards both their learning and also to each other.  
Swim school was such a fun highlight of the Term, as was Big Night Out. There were some students who were 
lucky enough to visit their old primary schools and get involved in music mentoring.  
 
I wish all of the Year 7 students a happy and safe summer break. Let's all endeavour to be ready for an even 
better 2020! 
 
Adrian Lim-Klumpes, 
Year 7 Adviser 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
On the 29th of November 2019, JJ Cahill Memorial High once 

again held another successful Big Night Out event. It was a spectacular 
evening filled with various musical performances and JJ’s very own Art 
Exhibition which exhibited the musical and artistic talents of students 
across the school. 

 
 Staff and students also had the privilege to collaborate with 

local primary schools such as Gardeners Road and Mascot Public 
School for the first time. Therefore, it was no surprise that there was a 
massive turn out for the 12th Big Night Out.  

 
From the HSC students’ first appearance with “Blue Bossa”, to 

the JJ staff band’s awesome climatic closing act; from the Year 7s’ 
combined performance of “Faith” with Gardeners Road Choir, to the 
Guitar Club’s outstanding re-enactment of the genre of rock and much, 
much more, audience members were thoroughly entertained 
throughout the night. 

 
 In addition to all of this, JJ’s Art Exhibition was also a great 

success as audience members had the opportunity to view students’ 
HSC major works, ceramics, busts, paintings and various drawings. 

 
Overall, Big Night Out XII was seen as a big achievement for 

students, parents and staff members. Our community was particularly 
impressed with the CAPA faculty, work done by other staff members 
and students and parents who participated in this event. 

 
 A special THANK YOU needs to be given to Mr Lim-Klumpes 

and Mr Hooper who dedicated numerous hours to this event, to Ms 
Jessop and Ms Ryan for setting up the Art exhibition, to our parents, 
and to Ms Hamieh who supported the BBQ. Thanks also go to the 
internship teachers Ms Low and Ms Zhang. Please stay tuned for the 
next Big Night Out and see you next time, Friday June 26, 2020!  
 
 

 
 
 
 

BIG NIGHT OUT XII! 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Mental Health Day Celebrations at JJCMHS 
 
On the 17 October, 2019 our school celebrated the Mental Health Day by hosting a powerful talk with 

Josette Mouawad who shared with our students her personal journey struggling with mental health issues during 
her school years and how she overcame depression.  

 
Josette shared her story and interacted with our students in a Q&A session. Our students were very 

engaged throughout and Josette’s message was clear, powerful and created a positive impact in the general 
attitude towards mental health at our school. During this presentation, our school counsellor, Ms Karlina 
Panagiotaros, addressed the students about the ways she can support them, if and when they are dealing with 
difficult situations or thoughts, and talked about the importance of seeking help and support. Students were 
encouraged to tell loved ones that they have noticed they’re behaving differently and, if worried, ask about their 
thoughts, then listen with empathy and without judgment.   

 
Contacts: Lifeline (13 11 14 and lifeline.org.au), the Suicide Call Back Service (1300 659 467 and 

suicidecallbackservice.org.au), beyondblue (1300 22 4636 and beyondblue.org.au) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Theatre Event – Sticks & Stones 
 
On the 6 November, 2019 our school held a theatre play 

addressing bullying, cyber bullying, aggression and respectful 
relationships. The play was written, directed and performed by 
two young actors from Brainstorm Productions, who are an 
award-winning in-school theatre partner and their programs 
tackle the important issues facing our teenagers today, including 
the consequences of cyber bullying, risky behaviour, negative 
relationships, violence, prejudice, depression, eating disorders 
and substance abuse.  

 
Consultation with school counsellors, teachers and 

education professionals ensured that the material was psychologically safe and appropriate. The performance 
provided insights into how students can take control of their own behaviour and lives. The play was followed by 
an engaging discussion for Q&A’s that ensured that all of the positive messages have been received and 
understood by the students, cementing what they have learnt and taken from the show. 

AN UPDATE FROM THE 
WELLBEING TEAM 



White Ribbon Assembly and Consent and Healthy Relationships Workshops 
 
At JJ Cahill Memorial High School we believe that the solution to issues facing young people is through 

their empowerment. We focus on providing accurate information, developing critical thinking skills, and providing 
spaces for conversations and questions. 

 
With that in mind, and as part of the White Ribbon Campaign 

- a global movement of men and boys working to end male violence 
against women and girls - our school celebrated healthy and caring 
relationships. This was through holding a special White Ribbon 
Assembly and by facilitating two workshops about Consent and 
Healthy Relationships directed to students in Years 8, 9 and 10 on the 
21 and 22 of November. 

 
In our White Ribbon Assembly we heard from our school 

counsellor Karlina Panagiotoros and from the Family Referral 
Education Worker, Amaia Delaterre about the different support and 
assistance that they provide to our students, families and our school 
community. We ended our assembly with a heartfelt pledge that 
united us as a community in our stance against violence against 
women. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Marisa Cruz, 
Wellbeing Coordinator 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 10 Work Experience 
 
Year 10 students recently completed work experience in a workplace relevant to their goals and aspirations. 
 
 It was great to see students in work environments that matched their abilities, skills, and personalities. Students 
that typically find the mental work of school and education difficult quite often excel in other areas such as 
being skilful with their hands and enjoy working physically hard. While this is noticeable at school, this is most 
noticeable during work experience and when asking students about the satisfaction they are gaining from the 
work they are doing. 
 
Well done Year 10, you have taken one step closer to finding a satisfying career. Even if your work experience 
was not what you had hoped, or you just did not like it, you have still taken one step closer to your goal by 
eliminating the jobs or type of work you do not like. Work experience is also valuable for networking with other 
people who may be able to support your career now, or in the future and you may even gain employment 
opportunities from the experience. 

 
Every experience can be a learning one regardless of the outcome! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE CAREERS 
ADVISER 



 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 

Well done to all Year 10 students for their commitment to the work experience program. 
 

If you think you’re ready to start your career, enjoy practical work and want to gain skills on the job, 
www.skillsroad.com.au is for you. Skillsroad specialises in apprenticeship and traineeship pathways. 
If you’re not sure which trade you want to undertake, Skillsroad can help you make this important 
decision.  Skillsroad post job vacancies on their jobs board, they match you with potential 
employers and give you useful job hunting tips. Check it out! 
 
Have a Safe and Happy Holiday  
 
Nathan Potter 
Careers Advisor 

 
 

http://www.skillsroad.com.au/


 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

JJ Cahill Memorial High School would like to thank the following 
organisations and individuals for their ongoing support of the 

school. It is genuinely appreciated by the entire school 
community: 

 
 
 

Bayside Council 
 

Engadine Music 
 

The Graphic Arts Club, Mascot 
 

The Family of George Eleftheriades and St Catherine’s Church, 
Mascot 

 
P&C Association, JJ Cahill Memorial High School 

 
Vizzone Ruggero Twigg Lawyers 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


